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ITE District 6 Annual Business Meeting Minutes

Seattle, Washington

August 25, 2003 1:00 to 2:30 p.m. 

I.  Call to Order

President Julie Townsend called the Annual District 6 Business Meeting to order at 1:00 PM.  After thanking Jeff Webber and the LAC for organizing an outstanding meeting, she led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  A moment of silence was held for members of District 6 that had passed away in the past year.

II. District Officer Election

Julie Townsend made a last call for ballots.  Those ballots were turned over to the tellers committee headed by Dean Hobson, which then convened for final ballot tabulation.

III.  Introduction of Leadership

Julie Townsend introduced the International Officers, International Directors, District Officers, District Committee Chairs, Section and Chapter Presidents, prior LAC members and prior International and District office holders.  Jeff Webber, addressed the membership recognizing meeting sponsors and providing an update on the registration totals of over 2000 delegates for this meeting which neared the previous joint meetings attendance record. 

IV. International Vice President Report 

Steve Hofener provided an update on the various programs the International ITE is involved with and thanked District 6 for donating $2506 to ITE Professional Development Program Fund

V.  International Director Report
International Director Rich Romer reported that the ITE Strategic Plan has been approved and that District 6 will develop a Strategic Plan. A Professional Development Program Fund has been created in support of the ITE Educational Foundation and thanked District 6 for making $2506 donation to this program.  

VI.  President’s Report-State of the District

Julie Townsend provided an overview of the ITE structure, and highlight the key decisions made at the board meeting:

· District 6 membership dues were eliminated for the lifetime members who are retired. 

· District 6 will donate $2506 to the ITE International Professional Develop Fund. 

· Allowing the District 6 President to waive the District 6 Annual Meeting registration fees for the General LAC Chair and Vice Chair (or Co-Chairs).

· District 6 will begin a process to develop a Strategic Plan to help guide its future leadership.

· Establish an Outstanding Student Achievement Award, for both graduate and undergraduate students annually which will be presented at the District 6 Annual Meeting.

· Approval of the RFP from San Diego State University Student Chapter to scan in all of the archived WesternITE issues.

VII.  2002-2003 District Budget

Zaki Mustafa summarized District 6 finances and the proposed budget for the coming year.  The proposed budget includes anticipated income of about $238,600 and approximate expenses of about $253,552.  It was moved by Ray Davis and seconded by Jim Pline to approve the budget as proposed.    The motion was approved by the membership.

VIII.  Unfinished Business

None

IX.  New Business
None

X.  Future Annual Meeting Locations

Julie Townsend summarized the next five annual meeting sites:, 2004 – Sacramento, 2005 – Kalispell, 2006 – Honolulu, 2007 – Portland and 2008 – Anaheim (joint).

 The presentations were made at the Western States Luncheon
XI.  Teller’s Committee Report

Dean Hobson provided Julie Townsend with the Teller’s Committee Report.  Julie announced the following election results for District 6 Officers:

President

Randy McCourt

Vice President

Zaki Mustafa

Secretary Treasurer
Ken Ackeret

International Director 
Rock Miller (takes office in January 2004)

A motion to destroy the ballots was made and seconded.  The motion was passed by the membership.

XII.  Adjourn

A motion to adjourn the Annual Business meeting was made and seconded.  The motion passed at 2:30 PM. 







